

Dear Parents/Carers 9th July 2021

I hope everyone enjoyed the football on Wednesday evening, what an exciting game (even for a non-football fan) and an unbelievable achievement for England to get to the final – it's coming home!!

Following on from the announcement from the Prime Minister on Monday about school bubbles ending on Monday 19th July, we have made the decision to **continue with the current procedures we have in place up until the summer holidays.** This is purely because we do not want anyone to have to self-isolate for the start of the summer holidays. In last week's newsletter we informed you of how the school day would look for each key stage from September. Here's another reminder for you:

- EYFS / KS1 8:30/8:35 2:35
- KS2 8:25/8:30 2:30

Entrances from September will be:

- EYFS Side entrance (courtyard)
- KS1 Front entrance (office)
- KS2 (Year 5 and Year 3) Front entrance (office)
 KS2 (Year 6 and Year 4) Side entrance (courtyard)

Today you should have received your child's school report. I have really enjoyed reading through all the reports and I am so proud of each and every one of the children for the amazing progress they have made this year despite the circumstances. Remember if you have any questions or queries about your child's reports you can make a School Cloud appointment to speak to their class teacher. Just to let you know everyone will receive a link for a School Cloud appointment, but If you are happy with your child's report, there is no need to book.

As we have been unable to have professional school photos this year, yesterday and today Miss Larner and Mrs Mattick were busy attempting to take class photos. They will go up on the front entrance on Monday for everyone to see. The cost will be £2.50 a photo. You must fill out a slip and let the office know by Friday 16th July. Payment must be paid when ordering.

Now on to the new academic year – once again we are continuing with single year groups. We are really pleased to say that we have Miss Keelin Scholes, Mrs Rachel Raggett and Miss Emily Peasley joining us from September. Sadly, Mrs Wotton will be leaving us, she has been a big part of the Brading team since 2015 and we wish her all the best for the future. The class and teaching overview for the 2021-2022 academic year will be:

- Zig Zag class Reception Mrs Lacey & Miss Scholes
 - Maldives class Year 1 Mrs Raggett
 - New Zealand class Year 2 Mrs Attwell
 - Malta class Year 3 Miss Silk
 - Galapagos class Year 4 Miss Peasley
 - Iceland class Year 5 Miss Ward
 - Jamaica class Year 6 Mr Barnes
 - Hawaii class KS2 Mrs Skelley & Mr Bosworth

Mrs Rackett will be changing her role within school and will now be a mentor for our NQT's.

Children will be having their 3 transition days during the last week of term to meet their new teachers and settle in before September. As the year 6 transition has been online, for the last three days of term Mrs Wootton and Mr Bosworth will be working with year 6. I am really looking forward to next week and having the virtual year 6 leavers service.

We will also be having Chartwells as our catering provider from September but will still have the same kitchen staff we have currently. For those of you with children with dietry requirements/food allergies, there will be a form coming out on Monday for you to fill in and return to us.

Enjoy the weekend and the final of the Euros on Sunday evening.

Mrs Gilbert.

Dates for the diary:

Wednesday 21st July – Break up for Summer holidays please note change of date

Tuesday 31st August – Staff development day – no children in school

Wednesday 1st September – First day back after the Summer holidays



	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Option	Jacket potato with				
1	cheese/tuna	cheese/tuna	cheese/tuna	cheese/tuna	cheese/tuna
Option	Cheese & Tomato	Sausage roll	Burger in a bun	Sausage/Veggie	Fish Finger Baguette
2	Pizza			baguette	
Option	Ham	Ham	Ham	Ham	Ham
3	Cheese	Cheese	Cheese	Cheese	Cheese
	Tuna	Tuna	Tuna	Tuna	Tuna
	Baguette/sandwich	Baguette/sandwich	Baguette/sandwich	Baguette/sandwich	Baguette/sandwich
Comes	Carrot & Cucumber				
with	Cake/biscuit	Cake/biscuit	Cake/biscuit	Cake/biscuit	Cake/biscuit
	Fruit	Fruit	Fruit	Fruit	Fruit

If your child currently attends our Early Years and will still be in Early Years in September and you would like to make any changes to their hours or attendance pattern then please let Mrs Stubbs know as soon as possible.

If you are working, have a 3 or 4 year old and want to claim funded extended hours (30 hours free funding), you must make sure you have applied to HMRC no later than 31 August 2021, and all parents with an existing code, please make sure you log onto your www.gov.uk/childcareaccount and make sure all your details are up to date. You should do this every three months, but it is especially important that you check this prior to 31st August, otherwise you could miss out on funding for the new term.

Spaces are filling up fast for the new academic year so if you are interested in your little one joining our Early Years after the summer holidays, or know anyone else who might be, then please ask at the office for an Early Years Application pack or give Mrs Stubbs a call on 01983 407217.

If your child will be turning 3 years old prior to 31st August, they will automatically be eligible for 15 hours of free early years education from 1st September 2021. In addition, if eligible (e.g. you, and any partner, earn on average at least £139 a week), you could also be entitled to an additional 15 hours of funding. Two year old funding is also available from 1st January, 1st April or 1st September following your child's 2nd birthday for families receiving certain benefits (e.g. Income support or Jobseeker's Allowance). To check your family's eligibility for early years funding please visit www.childcarechoices.gov.uk.





Join in the fun!

Family tickets from £3.50

Register using code SWTW-2021-FT09 at: mountbatten.org.uk





Food Bank vouchers are now being replaced with Food Parcels

If anyone wishes to order a food parcel or needs more information please contact the office or email jo.willshire@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk

Closest Location

The Chapel

Winchester House

Sandown Road

Shanklin

PO37 6HT

Opening Times

Mon - Closed

Tue - 9:30 - 11:30

Wed - Closed

Thur - 16:30 - 18:30

Fri - 9:30 - 11:30

Sat/Sun-Closed

www.isleofwight.foodbank.org.uk

Stamptastic is the quickest way to label school uniform...no sewing or ironing labels, simply stamp instead and label a whole set of school uniform in under ten minutes! Stamptastic's magic ink withholds 50 washes on care labels without fading!

What's more, if you add our PTA code (PO360DS) you will receive a FREE White Fabric Pen worth £4.99 when you order a School Name Labels DELUXE Bundle https://stamptastic.co.uk/collections/home-page/products/advanced-bundle

In addition to you receiving the White Fabric Pen for FREE our Parent Teacher Association (PTA) will also receive 15% commission on everything in your basket.

Happy Stamping!

Brading Primary School Lottery

Our lottery is open to everyone, so please spread the word so we can have as many people join as possible. A ticket costs £1 per week and 40% of all ticket sales goes straight to our Friends of Brading account. Each ticket will also enter you in TWO draws: A jackpot prize draw for £25,000.00 and a local draw with a guaranteed prize for one of the supporters of our school. The size of the prize will depend on the number of tickets bought for the school that week. The lottery is a fun and effective way to raise money to improve our school. But we need your help to make the lottery the best it can be, so please support the lottery today - and who knows maybe you'll be the next £25,000 winner! To sign up visit www.yourschoollottery.co.uk. Your support is greatly appreciated and we wish you good luck!

Easyfundraising

Every time you shop online via easyfundraising at one of the 3.300 retailers including John Lewis, Aviva, Sainsbury's and Booking.com, a donation will be made to Friends of Brading, and it won't cost you a penny extra.

It's really simple to get started;

Go to www.easyfundraising.org.uk/friendsofbrading

Sign up for free

Get shopping – your donations will be collected by easyfundraising and automatically sent to Friends of Brading. It couldn't be easier!

There are no catches or hidden charges and Friends of Brading will be really grateful for your donations.

Thank you for your support.



Collect FREE funds for us every time you shop online













CLASS EMAILS

zigzag.class@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk maldives.class@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk newzealand.class@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk malta.class@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk galapagos.class@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk iceland.class@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk jamaica.class@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk hawaii.class@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk

KIT MONDAY - YEAR 4 & YEAR 6 TUESDAY – YEAR 6 WEDNESDAY – YEAR 3 & YEAR 5

PE DAYS - COME TO SCHOOL IN PE

FRIDAY – YEAR 1, YEAR 2, YEAR 3, YEAR 4 & YEAR 5

SCHOOL LUNCHES ARE £2.15 SANDWICH/BAGUETTE FILLING **CHOICES ARE HAM, CHEESE OR** TUNA.

REMEMBER WE NOW OFFER A **SELECTION OF HOT FOOD WHICH MUST BE ORDERED BY 3PM ON** THURSDAYS.

SNACKS - MUST BE ORDERED & PAID FOR ON MONDAYS IN SEALED NAMED **ENVELOPE**

TOAST - 25p CRUMPET - 30p TEACAKE - 30p JUICE - 30p MILK - 50p

USEFUL INFORMATION

BREAKFAST CLUB RUNS EVERY MORNING FROM 8AM.

THIS MUST BE BOOKED IN ADVANCE **EVERY FRIDAY FOR THE COMING WEEK** AND IS £2 PER CHILD PER SESSION.

CHILDREN MUST ARRIVE BETWEEN 8 AND 8:05

READING PACKS WILL BE SENT HOME EVERY MONDAY ALONG WITH SPELLINGS, THESE NEED TO BE RETURNED ON A FRIDAY.

ALL ABSENCES NEED TO BE CONFIRMED IN WRITING EITHER FILLING OUT ONE OF OUR SLIPS. **SENDING IN A NOTE FROM HOME OR VIA EMAIL**